217-4-81

DECEMBER, 1981



Chi Tribune

President: Deanna IL-35-B Vice-President: Karen IL-3-M Secretary: Donna IL-11-S

Miss Donna Martin P.O. Box 218 Markham, Ill. 60426

CHI'S NOVEMBER MEETING

For our meeting last month we were in the motel again, specifically this time to insure enough room for our special Lingerie Demonstration. We were happy to see Linda IL-16-S, Betty Ann IL-17-A, Fran IL-19-M, Deanna IL-35-B, Kay IL-44-N, Mary Ann IL-203-B and Kathy, Naomi IL-212-O, Susan IL-225-J, Dee IL-301-N, Lynne IN-302-R; Prospective members Gail, Jackie with Sue, Alicia with Sandi, and Susan; and special guest Rachel, who is a stylist at Custom Wigs in Chicago. A special word of welcome to prospective members Gail and Susan, who were with us for the first time; we hope they liked us and will return, and very soon join with us on an official basis as full Tri-Ess members.

Our special program for the evening was presented by Sue, of Undercover Wear, Inc. With the able assistance of Jackie and Alicia, they modeled the many items of lingerie which were available. Thanks to Sue and Jackie for bringing us a very special program.

As part of a brief business meeting, Deanna announced that there is a weekend planned for Chapter members, prospective members, and friends in Holland, Michigan, on March 5th, 6th, and 7th. We have had similar weekends in past years, and thoroughly enjoyed ourselves in most pleasant surroundings. Reserve this weekend now, further details in next month's newsletter. Deanna also announced that because of the Holidays, there would be no Chapter Social evening at the Lite Factory this month. Our Social will resume again next month.

IT'S THAT TIME AGAIN!

Yes, it's that time that comes every year which we can't avoid - dues time! However, the good news is that even with our continuing inflation the annual CHI Chapter dues will remain the same as last year. The dues are \$6.00 for Regular Members who live in the Chicago Metropolitan area, and \$4.00 for Associate Members who live outside that area (over 100 miles from Chicago) and are normally unable to attend our Chapter meetings on a regular basis. Both classes of members receive the monthly newsletter and all special mailings, receive full meeting location information each month, and have a voice in all Chapter business meetings; however, only Regular members have the privilege of voting at Chapter meetings, and eligibility to hold Chapter office. But, persons who are eligible for Associate Membership may elect the Regular Membership if they choose, with all the attendant rights and privileges. All Chapter dues expire at the stroke of midnight on December 31st, so please have your dues for 1982 paid by that date. If paying by check or money order, please make it payable to "Donna Martin." If paying by mail, send it to the address shown on the newsletter masthead, and please do not mail cash; payment in cash will be accepted at Chapter meetings only. Those who are not paid by December 31st will receive a "final notice" with their January newsletter, and be placed in the inactive file until their dues are current.

A list of all Regular and Associate members of CHI Chapter is enclosed with this newsletter, along with status in both the Chapter and Tri-Ess. We have a few Chapter "Early Birds" who have already paid their 1982 dues, and these are marked with an "X." But, there are also a few who are not reported as being current in their national Tri-Ess dues. We hope that this is an oversight which will be quickly corrected, or that the dues were recently mailed and did not reach California in time to be included in the latest report. As with any organization, your national dues, as well as your Chapter dues, must be paid to maintain your membership in good-standing.

RECULAR

		1
Cathy	AR- 3-H	X
Karen	IL- 3-M	
Joan	IL- 6-C	L
Mitzi	IL- 8-C	I-K
Neva	IL- 10-K	L.K
Donna	IL- 11-5	X
Cindy Sue	IL- 12-H IL- 16-S	H
Linda	IL- 17-A	+
Betty Ann Fran	IL- 19-M	H
Elaine	IL- 22-A	H
Sharon	IL- 23-Y	H
Lillian	IL- 24-C	H
Sharon	IL- 25-H	H
Janna	IL- 28-P	口
Jenine	IL- 31-F	H
Brenna	II_ 3/_F	H
Deanna	IL- 34-F IL- 35-B	H
Dolores	П- 43-М	H
Kay	IL- 44-N	H
Donna	IL- 45-0	H
Ann	IL-201-H	H
Denise	IL-202-H	
Mary Ann	IL-203-B	
Mickey	IL-204-S	
Kiki	IL-207-M	
Jeann e	IL-208-B	X
Helen	IL-209-R	
Sara	IL-211-A	
Naomi	IL-212-0	
Marie	IL-214-G	
Karen	IL-216-P	1
Stephanie	IL-217-V	
Vicky	IL-218-B	-
Karen	IL-219-B	
Julie	IL-221-P	M
Lorna	IL-222-J IL-224-L	H
Marilyn Susan	IL-225-J	H
Michelle	IL-226-T	
Josephine Ton		H
Jane	IL-229-B	П
Barbara	IL-230-C	
Marilee	TL-300-S	
De e	IL-301-N	
Andrea	IL-302-M	
Anne	IL-304-G	
Ruby	IL-305-B	\boxtimes
Nancy	ILS	X
Janice	IN- 9-G	
Lynne	INR	X
Jean	WI- 3-S	-
Pamela	WI- 6-G	-
Lois	WI- 13-V	-
Ruthann	WI- 14-L	-
Nikki	WI-105-B	-
Sylvia	FCQ- 1-K	

ASSOCIATE

		1
Shirley Priscilla	CT- 3-B	_
Priscilla	CT- 6-S	L
Patricia	CT- 8-G	-
Murial	DE- 1-E	1
Doris	IL- 4-W	1
Vikki	IL- 48-M	L
Alice	IL-220-H	L
Ramona	IL-223-S	L
Chris	IN- 6-M	L
Laura	IN- 8-W	L
Ronny	IN-200-B	L
Susan	IO- 1-I	L
Llana	IO- 3-P	
JoAnne	KY- 4-B	
Alice	KY- 5-D	
Beltona	MD-204-H	
Marguerite	MA- 8-C	
Janice	MA-200-H	
Sharon	MI- 4-J	
Elaine	MI- 16-W	T
Jennifer	MI- 17-M	T
Caryn	MO-203-D	T
Frances	NJ- 10-B	
Holly	NY - 2-S	
Felicity	NY- 16-M	T
Mary Ann	NY- 16-M NY- 22-B	T
Connie	NY- 25-N	
Mary Jane	NY-206-M	1
Carole	NY-207-S	
Claire	NY-208-S	
Jennifer	OH- 4-0	1
Maryann	OH- 6-J	-
Christina	OH- 24-P	1
Ann	OH- 26-S	-
Lorraine	OH-206-M	1
Cheryl	OH-208-K	5
Michelle	OH-209-M	۲
Joanne	PA-202-N	1
Linda	VA- 12-C	- -
Dawn	WI-100-D	-
Lynn	WIM	. 12
	FCNB- 1-T	٠ ۴
Jacqueline Barbara	FCNB- 2-T	٠ -
Michelle	FCNS-200-G	- -
	FCO- 2-C	- -
Cecily		- -
Jenny		- }-
Gisele	FCQ- 3-V	- -
Charlotte	FCQ- 4-B	-



PAY YOUR DUES

CHI TREASURER'S REPORT

Balance on hand, October 31st: \$271.27 Meeting Fee: + 98.00 Regular Member Dues (1982): + 12,00 Associate Member Dues (1982): 4.00 Donation: 4.00 Meeting Room: -188.80 Refreshments: - 15.00 Postage: - 30.42 Supplies (Envelopes): 3.67 Miscellaneous: 7.00

Balance on hand, November 30th: \$144.38

CHI ELECTION OF OFFICERS

For more years than any current member has been associated with CHI Chapter, our annual election of Officers has been held during our December meeting. Due to our increased membership, and the "social" aspect of our Christmas meeting, the nomination and election of our Officers during the Holiday Season has become a burden. A motion was made and approved at our January, 1981, meeting that future elections be held in the spring of the year and that the terms of Chapter Officers be extended three months, thru March of 1982, to accommodate the new election date. Nominations for Chapter office will be accepted at our February meeting, with further nominations and the election at our March meeting. Thereafter, the term of office will be 12 months, from April 1st thru March 31st. Start thinking now about those whom you would like to nominate; just remember, those nominated must be both able and willing to serve (work!).

CHI'S CHRISTMAS MEETING

Our next meeting will be held on Saturday, December 12th, which is the <u>second</u> Saturday of the month. We are fortunate again this year in that Linda and Gerry have offered their home for our Christmas gathering, giving us an opportunity to relax in a more hospitable atmosphere than in a motel suite. Directions for locating the meeting place will be found elsewhere in this issue (Chapter and Associate members, and invited guests, only). Members may arrive any time after 6:30 P.M. Since this is the Holiday Season, how about inviting your "special girl" to come with you? We think she will have a lot of fun and there will be other wives present to help break the ice if this is her first time, or if she does not attend often. As usual, we will exchange grab-bag gifts, on an optional basis. If you want to receive a gift, bring a gift with you (not to exceed \$10.00). The gift exchange also includes the wives on the same basis of bring a gift, get a gift. Place a card with your name on the <u>inside</u> of the package, so the "receiver" can identify the "giver."

Although it is not obligatory, since this is a special occasion the suggestion was made that it be a "dress-up" evening with formal gowns or long skirts. Also, though our refreshments will be catered, if anyone has a special hor d'oeuvre dish (cookies, cakes, or whatever) that they would like to share, it would be most welcome as an "extra."

We expect to have our usual large group for the Christmas Social, and since it is a social rather than a meeting, no formal business will be conducted. December 12th is early, and this newsletter is out a little late, so please return your postcard or contact your Hostess promptly so she will know how many to plan for. If your wife or girlfriend will attend with you, add a note to your postcard or advise your Hostess. We hope to see as many CHI members and friends as possible at our special Christmas Social. See you there?

Merry Christmas Happy New Year



Our meeting on December 12th will be held in Linda and Gerry's home, Drive, Bartlett. Take any convenient route to the intersection of Road and Road). Go north on to Road, east on Rd. to (Note that Drive south of Road is named Road). Drive. Go north on Drive to the end of the road (dead end). The house is the last one on the right. To accommodate their family responsibilities, Linda and Gerry ask that you do not arrive before 6:30 P.M.

Since the meeting is again in a private home, please return your post card promptly (Chapter members, prospective members, and invited guests), or telephone your Hostess (Associate members), so she will know how many to expect and plan the buffet dinner for the proper number. Should your plans change after return of the post card, or a telephone call, please telephone your change of plans: Len or Gerry, at (312)

